
Box Elder School District Board of Education 
May 8, 2024 Board Meeting

Recommendation:  F1 School Schedules

Submitted by: Steve Carlsen, Superintendent

Recommended Motion:  I move that Box Elder Board of Education approve changing the early 
out time on Fridays by one hour earlier for both secondary and elementary schools.

Background: After spending one year in this early out Friday schedule we have decided we need 
more time for Elementary Teacher Preparation Time and more time for the Secondary Teachers 
to work on improving extensions for students who have obtained the content taught.  This is about 
75-80% of the students.  The other 20-25% of the students are already being given remediation to 
catch them up and make sure they are learning all the appropriate content. This will also solidify 
Friday afternoon as the day for secondary collaboration teams to meet.  

Policy Implications: None

Financial Implications: None  

Staff Implications: This should help balance out the amount of preparation time between elementary 
and secondary teachers.  Still knowing that elementary has less.  We will still work on ideas as the 
years go by.  It will give more time for teacher collaboration teams in the secondary schools to work 
on extensions or in the PLC jargon question #4. In other words help extend learning for students who 
the information in Tier 1 Instruction.  


